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RESTORE OREGON TALKING POINTS: " Both versions of the bill make exceptions 

for “statewide land use planning goals related to natural resources, natural hazards, 

Willamette River Greenway, estuarine resources, coastal shorelands, beaches, and 

dunes or ocean resources.” Restore Oregon asks for that same exception for the 

protection of historic and cultural resources, which are also protected by statewide 

land use planning goals. Historic Preservation must also be exempt from the scope of 

this amendment. 

Preservation of historic and culturally significant resources enhances real estate 

values and fosters local businesses, keeping historic main streets and downtowns 

economically viable. Preserving the historic, architectural, archeology and heritage of 

a community helps to provide a sense of place. Historic resources are irreplaceable 

treasures just like a stream, the Willamette River Greenway or coastal dunes. 

Unlike the previous drafts, these new amendments (-13 and -14) do not attempt to 

distinguish new ground-up construction from alterations or enlargements to existing 

landmarks. As such, it appears that HB 3414 adjustments will be available to allow 

for additional building height, reduced setbacks, roof lines, windows, materials, and 

other design protections for landmarks as well as within historic districts. 

These amendments are complicated and do not acknowledge the nuances of local 

regulatory structures that will not fit easily into this one-size-fits-all by-right adjustment 

scheme. This will sow confusion, resentment, and lead to litigation rather than 

additional housing units. Also, there's been no public vetting by groups advocating for 

Goal 5 resources including scenic areas, open spaces, viewsheds, as well as historic 

resources to gain any buy-in."   

 

I DO NOT SUPPORT the bill in its Current / Amended form for the above reasons.  

Historic Oregon districts and Landmarks must be given the same recognition and 

protection as our Environmental Wealth and should include wildlife habitat, scenic 

areas and public view corridors should be included as part of this legislation.  Once 

destroyed, neither is able to be recovered.   

Witness:  the new Ritz Carlton in downtown Portland has entirely blocked the view of 

Mount Hood from the upper portion of West Burnside.  This happened previously 

when the view of Mt. Hood was blocked from entrance to the city on Hwy 26 

eastbound by the KOIN Tower many years ago.  Both buildings should never have 

been allowed in their present size.  South Waterfront developments have similarly 

blocked the public view from Northbound I-5 / Barbur Blvd.   

This must STOP!  Please revise and resubmit this bill to cover the above concerns. 

Sincerely,   

Patricia Ralston Ellis 



Portland, OR 972225 

 


